
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
January 25, 2022
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on January 25, 2022 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert and Donald Wilver Jr., Ellie Koveleskie and Township Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the December 28, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
The Reorganization meeting minutes were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver.
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated January 20, 2022 for $ 52,036.69.
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Wilver discussed a webinar by the PSAT’s that he sat in on regarding the American Rescue Plan grant.  The rules have loosened up and we can basically use the money for any normal township expenses, but we can’t save the money.  We cannot fund a pension plan with the money.  The funds must be spent by December 21, 2024.  Mr. Diefenbach would like to use some of the money for a salt shed.  There was an increase in the price of the new engine for the White Deer Volunteer Fire Company, so they would like to obtain a loan to stop the increase.  Mr. Seibert made a motion to put the donation of $100,00.00 to the White Deer Township Volunteer Fire Company on the agenda and second by Mr. Diefenbach and carried.
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to adopt Resolution 22-01 to take $100,000.00 out of the American Rescue Plan grant fund for the New Engine Fund for the White Deer Township Volunteer Fire Company.  Mr. Wilver seconded it and it was carried.  The township will most likely spend the rest of the grant money on the fire department, the West Milton Memorial Park, the Sewer Authority, and building a salt shed.
NEW BUSINESS
Discussion of “Agritourism activity” Act. The Act defines Agritourism as a farm- related tourism that takes place on agricultural land and allows members of the general public whether or not for a fee, to tour, explore, observe, learn about, participate in or be entertained by an aspect of agricultural production, harvesting, husbandry, or rural lifestyle that occurs on the farm. Mr. Seibert made a motion for Mr. Matson to proceed in contacting the Planning Commission regarding this act.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.

Mr. Wilver discussed getting Clinton Heintzelman, our new full-time employee, on our 401A retirement plan.  We will need to find a new carrier for him since Thrivent Financial is not accepting any new people into their program. Clinton is interested in contributing to his plan.  Mr. Seibert is going to reach out to Gary at Koss Financial in order to see what they could offer us.
Mr. Wilver made a motion for Mr. Seibert to order t-shirts and sweatshirts for our employees.  Mr. Seibert seconded it and it was carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Gary Leech of the Railroad Club inquired about getting a new sign for the West Milton Memorial Park.  Mr. Diefenbach referred him to David Hines of the CK COG.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
None
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
At 7:30 the Supervisors went into Executive Session to discuss potential litigation.  
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver, seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried. The Supervisors reconvened the regular meeting at 7:55 p.m.  There being no further business Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver, seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary 




Donald Wilver, Jr. Treasurer

 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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